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Thank you Mr. Chairman, and good morning colleagues. I hope that all of you had a restful

winter since we last met.

Mr. Chairman, our session last fall was historic in both the positive and negative senses. In

recent years we have allowed ourselves to let Christmas Eve become the deadline for closing the

session. I think we have clear consensus that extending even further and beyond Christmas Eve

as we did last year should not be allowed to set a precedent. But, on a more positive note, our

long hours and hard work paid off. We achieved consensus on some noteworthy budget, staffing,

and policy initiatives that will enable the Organization to continue to perform its important



had agreement last fall, resolve the points where we have not agreed, and expeditiously close this

agenda item with a decision to charge the Secretary-General with implementing a solution.

Also brought forward from the fall session is the Secretary General's proposal to create a

partnership facility. The facility would harness private and government resources in order to

support the important work the United Nations is doing around the globe in vital areas such as

economic development, health and the Millennium Development Goals. We expect that the

Secretary-General will address our questions from the previous session and that we will also be
able to move forward on this important initiative.

Other proposals that we have discussed before and where we were very close to agreement

include the full-time representative of the Secretary General for the investments of the assets of

the UN Joint Staff Pension fund and, and the subvention for the Extraordinary Chambers in the




